



11th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Agenda

Notes by the

chair are

written in

cursive and

are part of

the agenda

and the

minutes, after publication.

Date
Present

November 20th 2025 9:00 – 11:00
Carla Gesell, Fabian Que, Wytze
Adriaanse, Danial Haider, Livni Beck,
Eleonora van Koppen, Angie-lee
Kruize, Tom Scheer, Vincent Nap,
Anastacia Piersma,
Alexandra Jurasova

Location
Absent

Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A,
Johannes Hüttner

Guest
Online

Secretary

Anouchka van Wier

1. Opening of the meeting

9:10

2. Setting the agenda

3. Last Action-List

Everyone	Send Glasgow recommendations to Livni	Before next PV
Everyone	Brainstorm charity/social initiatives	Before next PV
Everyone	Brainstorm how to spend PR budget	Before next PV
Everyone	Send photo/text idea for your mug to Dani	This week
Dani/Vince	Purchase/pick up fridge	This week
Carla	Send when2meet for team bonding activity	ASAP

The council has not yet agreed on a clothing-related charity initiative. Ideas discussed included collecting clothing during office hours, a potential clothing swap (though possibly too much effort), and identifying a suitable charity (Dutch member will do this?). Alternatives such as a bake sale or making Christmas cards for the elderly were considered, and the people will provide the information on Signal. A charity run was discussed as a possible future collaboration with other study councils, likely for next year. Carla will send a When2Meet to finalize decisions.

No proposals were submitted for the PR budget; this will be moved to next week.

The “fridge man” expressed frustration about delayed communication. Dani met with the secretary of the dean and may be able to follow up on the fridge issue → Dani will update us if she can take care of it. Possible purchases were



discussed: one or three desktops, a whiteboard or pinboard, a couch, and an air fryer (depending on fridge expenses). The council should soon receive new email accounts, possibly including one for the delegate.

Carla sent a when2meet, the 3rd is the better option... maybe everyone can make it happen?

4. O&O Update

a. AI regulation

Noor sought clarification on the Teams documents, noting that there is an implementation plan but confusion across faculties regarding the university's stance. Mireille added comments recently. Fabian noted that little progress seems to be happening and the plans are not finalized.

b. Reels

A collaboration between O&O and PR on TER rights was proposed—creating a reel explaining the council's submissions and what they mean for students. Hollando and Dani may lead this?; a When2Meet will be sent.

5. O&F Update

a. Collaboration with Nieuwe Mensa

Johannes and Anastacia attended a meeting with the Green Office and Nieuwe Mensa about reducing food waste in the canteen. Strict supplier regulations limit food redistribution. Another idea discussed was installing a public fridge at UvA, similar to a successful initiative in Maastricht, although visibility was previously an issue. O&F will wait for updates, as backing out of the contract is maybe not possible?

- Vince added that upcoming catering regulations may give Nieuwe Mensa more flexibility.

6. PR Update

- Marleen emailed about creating a video on visiting study advisors. A recording day is planned for the end of the month. Carla noted that the OER-related filming can be handled internally, and a When2Meet will be sent.
- Knappekoppen Vrijwillig invited the council to an event on 30 November (€13.50 pp). Dani raised concerns about transparency regarding where the charity money goes.
- A meeting with all study association will be held next week to set the Borrel date

7. Delegates

a. CSR

- Completed research on the model OER; workgroups are being formed to push for changes.
- CSR advised wanting greater influence over the framework for external collaboration.
- COBO was successful.
- In the 68th GOV, the budget showed expected losses, but this is attributed to conservative budgeting and declining student numbers.

b. OR

8. Funding cut strike dec 9th

- Funding-cut strike scheduled for 9 December.
- The council voted on supporting the strike on Instagram: 11 in favor, 0 against, 1 abstention (Wytze).
- Dani will send event details and a draft social media text to vote on.

9. Prepping GOV



GOV will take place in 1.5 weeks; the pre-meeting is next Monday. Topics include AI regulation and OER changes affecting the private law master thesis. Concerns were raised about inadequate organization within this master and disregard for student rights. Carla requested a summary of key points on this; Livni will prepare this as soon as possible.

10. Secret Santa get-together

Johannes and Carla will prepare glühwein. Attendees should bring a wrapped gift and a card including a poem. Wytze asked whether the regular PV will follow the event.

11. Other points/questions

12. Closing the meeting

In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to livni.fsr.fdr@gmail.com.

Action-list

Who?	What?	When?
Carla	Send When2Meet for charity planning	ASAP
Dutch-speaking members	Look for a suitable charity for clothing donation (Noor and Dani?)	ASAP
Dani	Follow up with secretary of the dean about the fridge issue	-
Everyone	Think of office supplies needed	Before next PV
PR	Organize reel on TER rights + plan recording day for study advisor video	-
Dani	Send details + draft for funding-cut strike announcement (draft instagram post)	Next PV?
Livni	Provide Carla with summary on private law master issues	ASAP
Everyone	Send mug picture to Fabian	Before end of the week



